
NEB Telcon Minutes 
May3,2011 

The teleconference was called to order by President Paul Rinaldi , and the following 
members attended the call: 

Paul Rinaldi , President 
Trish Gilbert, Executive Vice President 
Barry Krasner, Executive Director 
Victor Santore, Southem Regional Vice President 
Jim Ullmann, Northwest Mountain Regional Vice President 
Bryan Zilonis, Great Lakes Regional Vice President 
Ham Ghaffari , Westem Pacific Regional Vice President 
Tim Smith, Southwest Regional Vice President 
Michael MacDonald, Region X Regional Vice President 
Larry Lescanec, Alaskan Regional Vice President 
Mike Robicheau, New England Regional Vice President 

Also in attendance was Abigail Glenn-Chase. 

FSS Ratification: Flight Service members ratified the 2011 NATCA Flight Service 
Unit/FAA Agreement by 92%. The agreement became effective Wednesday morning, 
May 25, 2011 , when members of the NA TCA team signed the agreement at FAA 
Headquarters. (Rinaldi) CLOSED 

FAAMA: Paul met with Dave Conley and Tony Tisdall who want to work with us on 
areas of common interest. Selection of one-year CPCs becoming supervisors was a 
discussion point, as was A TSAP. (Rinaldi) OPEN 

Break Guidance: Management is still going forward and not adhering to verbal 
guidance, they want it in writing. Paul requested that any instances of supervisors 
interfering on breaks should be elevated to Paul and Trish. (Rinaldi) OPEN 

Election Committee: Sandra Wan'en was added to the election committee due to a 
vacancy by a member moving into a supervisory position. Last November Joe Lolio ­
PWM and Chris Thomas - L30 were added due to two retirements. Mike Patterson -
EVV and Jacob James - ABO continue to serve on the committee. (Rinaldi) CLOSED 

Training and Professional Standards Rep MOU : Trish and Phil are still working this 
MOU with the FAA. (Barbarello) 

Executive Vice President 


